MINUTES OF BOTTISHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 02/14

Held on Monday 3rd February 2014 in the Poppy Room at the Royal British Legion commencing 7.30pm

PRESENT:

Cllr Bryant – Chair.  Cllr Altham, Aronson, Dickson, Hall, Heider, O’Dell, Ogborn and White.  

16.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:

Received from Cllr Buchanan.

17.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:
Agreed and signed.  

18.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS:
None.

19.
MATTERS ARISING:
a)  Maintenance of footpath round moat

Cllr Bryant had at last spoken with Joe Marks from David Wilson Homes who we had been trying to get to meet with us on site regarding the footpath.  She spoke through the problems with him and he will be speaking to their contactors.  There were concerns that the line of the old path is too clear and needs removing to encourage people to use the new path.
b)  S106 Working Party
Cllr Heider reported that a group of Cllr’s had met recently to discuss how S106 money could be spent.  He will contact the Residents Association to discuss the land where the dirt hills are situated.  The ideal solution would be for this area to be used for a younger children’s play area and the College to provide an area for teenagers.

c)  Kissing gate – Ancient Meadows

John Green had spoken with Cllr Bryant regarding the kissing gate.  He agreed that moving the gate would be a good idea.   They discussed the possibility of moving the kissing gate back so it would be on the footpath that leads to Swaffham Road.  The fence would then be moved so that no one could access the farming land but there would be a clear route from Ancient Meadows through to Beechwood Avenue.  Cllr Bryant will speak to the County Council regarding this and get a quote from them although it is not clear at this stage who would pay for this.

ACTION:  Cllr Bryant to speak to Kate Day at CC

d)  Bus shelter A1303

The contractor who repaired the wooden bus shelter on the High Street has been to look at the bus shelter on the A1303 as one of the panels had come loose.  He recommended that all the panels needed replacing as they were all rotten at a cost of £400.  It was agreed to go ahead with this quote rather than just temporarily fixing the problem.
ACTION:  CLLR ARONSON TO CONFIRM WITH CONTRACTOR

e) Bus Stop – High Street/Stocks Close

We had been sent a plan of the proposed location of the bus stop close to the entrance to the restaurant.   All agreed this was acceptable.
ACTION:  CLERK TO REPLY TO COUNTY COUNCIL

20.
REPORTS FROM COUNTY AND DISTRICT COUNCILLORS:
County

C/Cllr Shuter confirmed that Highways have agreed to survey the traffic flow at the Quy roundabout coming off of the A14.  Technically this is the responsibility of the Highways Agency but the survey is going ahead and we await its findings.  The County Council have offered support for the cycle path from Lode to Quy.  It is estimated this will cost up to £400,000 but Marshalls have also been offering financial support.  C/Cllr Shuter urged people who are thinking of switching their gas and electricity supplier to register on www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/energy/switch.  Thousands have now done this and will be treated as a collective.  Companies will bid for the contract which should result in a good cost  reduction.  Cllr Bryant asked if C/Cllr Shuter could contact Mathew Belton to find out if we had a date that the traffic calming would start as we had heard nothing more.

ACTION:  C/CLLR SHUTER TO CONTACT MATHEW BELTON

District

D/Cllr Ellis produced a report detailing recycling performance comparisons between October and December 2012 and 2013.  Kerbside recycling had increased from 755 to 1795 tonnes whilst total recycling had jumped from 2293 to 3864 tonnes, a 21.5% increase.  Discussions are on-going on how we can further recycle items like plastic bags and wrappings.  D/Cllr Stevens brought along maps of the area showing drainage areas and flood zones.  The Swaffham Internal Drainage Board had been at Ox Meadow recently and there was some discussion on this.
21.
CHAIRMANS REPORT:
a)  Lode to Quy cycle route
This had been discussed by C/Cllr Shuter and the Clerk will e-mail the plans to all so Cllr’s can look at the proposed routes.

ACTION:  CLERK TO E-MAIL CYCLE ROUTE TO ALL

b)  Annual Meeting

The Annual Meeting will be on Thursday 22nd May.  Cllr O’Dell said this was European Election Day so the room may be required as a polling station.  The Clerk checked after the meeting and the British Legion have not been notified.  If they are required to use the room as a polling station they will put us in the main hall so the date will remain as the 22nd May.

c)  Vacancy

Cllr Ruth Easthope has decided to stand down as Parish Councillor.  The Parish Council wished to thank her for her 4 years contribution.  An advert will be placed in the Cresset for the vacancy.

C/Cllr Shuter and D/Cllr Ellis then left the meeting.

22. PLANNING:

As listed.  No objections to the applications listed.

23.
ENVIRONMENT, CHURCHYARD AND CEMETERY COMMITTEE:

Cllr Aronson had had to cancel a recent meeting due to a personal matter and he will re-arrange a new date.  Cllr Altham reported that there was no progress with the National Trust as the person he needed to speak with was on holiday.   The group discussed the quote we had received from the tree surgeon for £1945 and also the quote from K H Services for maintenance around the village.  The Clerk had met with Mike Young at the Churchyard and gone through the quotes with him.  Volunteers had been busy in the Churchyard and had managed to do a lot of the work that we had got quotes for.  This reduced the bill for the churchyard from £1265 to £333.  The Clerk reported that the tree surgeon had said he would not do the work until May when trees are beginning to flower.  The Clerk recommended that we go ahead with the quote from K H Services which now comes to £1586 as there was enough money in the budget and the work needed doing.  The work from the tree surgeon would be out of next year’s budget.  It was also recommended that we ask K H Services to reduce the spoil heap in the cemetery as this had grown very large.
ACTION:  CLERK TO SPEAK WITH K H SERVICES
POST MEETING – ENVIRONMENT MEETING BOOKED FOR 18TH FEB
24.
FINANCE:

a)  to approve payment of outstanding accounts

Mrs C Fullwood – Salary 





560.67

J Crown – Litter picking (5 weeks)



  52.50

O Rayment – Litter picking (5 weeks) 
  52.50

Bottisham Community Primary School – play area repairs
155.50

Signed and verified by Cllr Bryant and Aronson.  Signatories have recently been changed to include Cllr Heider and Aronson and remove Cllr Easthope.
b)  Minutes of last meeting
Attached.

c)  Current income and expenditure

The Clerk went through expenditure which is currently at £23443.81 with one month to go.  Our estimated expenditure had been £27522 so we were within this.  There was still some income to come in including VAT which the Clerk will be sending off soon.

25.
BELL ROAD MASTERPLAN:

Cllr Bryant reported that there was nothing new to report as everything had stalled when the developers withdrew.  East Cambs are very involved with the Examination in Public now so we don’t expect to hear anything for a few weeks.

26.
ELECTRICAL RECYLING INCOME:
The kerbside collection had generated an income of £178 in December.  Another collection has been recommended for Thursday 22nd May and it was agreed to go ahead with this.  There had been some discussions on how we could spend this money but it was agreed that we should wait until the end of the year when more money had been accumulated that we could then spend on something substantial.
ACTION:  CLERK TO CONFIRM 22ND MAY

27.
TRAFFIC CALMING/SPEEDWATCH PROPOSAL TO PURCHASE SPEEDING STICKERS FOR WHEELIE BINS:
This had been discussed at the last meeting but had not been received in time to be put on last months agenda so was put on again and the Clerk had e-mailed the particulars to all cllr’s.  Cllr Dickson stuck with the view that others had given at the previous meeting that it was a lot of money to spend when the wheelie bins were only put out on one day a week.  Cllr Altham also said that at some times of the year it was dark in the mornings and agreed with Cllr Dickson comments.  It was agreed that we would not proceed with this.

28.
BOTTISHAM VILLAGE COLLEGE – PLAY AREAS:

The group discussed the recent open meeting held at the Village College regarding the facilities there.  Cllr Bryant reported that Parish Council are yet to have a further meeting with Kate Evans but she has had a preliminary discussion with David Earle, one of the school governors and with Cllr Buchanan.   It was explained at the meeting that selling of land was a sensitive area as in the past governments had once sold off playing fields for housing which has now been stopped.  Cllr Heider pointed out that there was a big difference between selling land for houses and renting land for a playground.  Cllr Altham was surprised at the them/us attitude and said we needed to work to remove this. The facilities were under used and the school was under increasing pressure.  He was keen to get people involved which in turn created a community feeling.  Cllr Heider said it was disappointing that there was virtually no turn out from those under the age of 45 who were the ones whose children we were looking to get facilities for, this was a concern.  
29.
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED:

Cllr Bryant asked if anyone wanted to attend East Cambs Civic Reception.  Cllr Aronson said he would go if no one else wanted to.

ACTION:  CLERK TO REPLY

30.
CORRESPONDENCE SENT OUT:

As listed.
31.
CORRESPONDENCE WITH RESIDENTS:

As listed.

32.
MATTERS OUTSTANDING:
Cllr Bryant commented that the wildlife reserve would become part of the Masterplan.  Cllr Heider asked that we consider putting photo’s of cllr’s on the website.

33.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:

The next meeting will be 3rd March 2014 and will be in the Poppy Room at the Royal British Legion.

The meeting closed at 9pm.
